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SYNOPSIS —  
  
On the October 7, 2002 Council agenda is a roll call to approve and authorize 
the execution of an agreement for closing of an areaway at 501 E. Locust 
Street with Preservation Properties, L.L.C. (Bernard Van Til, Managing 
Member, 245 Capital Square, 400 Locust Street, Des Moines, Iowa, 50309) in 
conjunction with the E. Locust Streetscape Improvements. 
  
  
FISCAL IMPACT —  
  
There will be no fiscal impact to the project for work covered by this 
Agreement. 
  

  
RECOMMENDATION — 
  
Approval  
  
  
BACKGROUND — 
  
On April 8, 2002, by Roll Call No. 02-917(A), the City Council approved a 
Construction Agreement with Larson and Larson Construction (Jeffrey C. 
Larson, President, 10703 Justin Drive, Des Moines, IA 50322) for E. Locust 
Streetscape Improvements. 
  
The owner of the building at 501 E. Locust Street, Preservation Properties, 
L.L.C., has requested that the City close the areaway along Locust in lieu of 
building a structural walk over the areaway as provided for in the contract with 
Larson and Larson Construction for the E. Locust Streetscape Improvements.  
The contractor has proposed a no cost change to do the necessary work for 
closing the areaway. 
  
In general, the closing of unused areaways is desirable.  Unused areaways are 
high maintenance elements of the City’s infrastructure. 
  

  

  


